
 

  

 IGO IGO NEWSNEWS 
  
Dear Friends and Members of IGO 

We want to wish each of you a very happy Christmas filled with the 
blessing of the Lord that makes rich and adds no sorrow!  
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We also want to thank those of you who have sent greetings to the office,                                        
including cards and gifts; thank you so much and may God bless you. 

This is a wonderful time of the year when we remember that Jesus                                          
came as the Light of the World. We live in such a dark place.                                                                              
As we listen to the news from everywhere we are reminded of this.                                         
Many lives are hidden in darkness and we all know people who                                                    
are lost in that darkness. BUT Jesus came as the LIGHT.                                                               
God said in Genesis, ñLet there be light!ò. John tells us in his                                                       
Gospel that John the Baptist came to bear witness to that light.                                                     
Jesus himself declared in John that he was the light. Whoever                                                       
walks in him will never walk in darkness.  

WOW! What a message; what a season, what a Saviour! 

We have the privilege of declaring to this dark world that there is a way out.                                    
They do not have to stumble around with no direction, eternally lost in the dark.                           
They can turn to the light and be saved. 

Jesus also told us that we are the light of the world. As you go about your Christmas this 
year, may you lighten up your world as you point people to the Saviour of the world. May 
God richly bless you all this Christmas! 

Love from Everyone at the IGO Office 
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ACCELERATED 

CHRISTIAN 

SCHOOL 
Peter and Jane Warren 

write from Malta, they 

say, ñWe still have the 

opening of our Christian 

School very much at the 

forefront of our hearts and minds.                                     

Current legislation is making it difficult for us to 

open as Pete doesn't have a degree in school                

management. However, the Maltese government is 

even now discussing the possibility of allowing 

home schooling on the island which they have                 

always been opposed to in the past. It was only               

permitted for certain non-Maltese nationals. This is 

how the school began before and grew from a small 

group of children around a kitchen table. We have 

been praying along these lines and this could well 

be the opening we need for our school. 

Please pray with us that the right conclusion will be 

made to enable us to start the school. 

Although it could only be with expatriate 

children in the beginning, as with the school before, 

once the Maltese see what benefit their children  

receive, they can lobby their 

government to allow ALL children to attend. 

 

The church is going from strength to strength 

and we thank God that He has put us in such an 

amazing place. Our church family is a constant 

blessing to us and Pastor Vince and his wife                

Antoinette are an example to us all. Pete is still  

leading the midweek worship and teaching in the 

Sunday evening Bible studies as well as on the          

occasional Sunday morning. 

The church has just started a youth group which is 

only in its very early stages but we are sure 

that it will encourage the young people in our 

church that can sometimes be forgotten. Also our 

Sunday School is growing week by week and we are 

grateful to have committed members who faithfully 

teach the children every week. 

We are also increasing our numbers with many from 

our church having babies. We have 3 new babies to 

look forward to between now and February next 

year and it is wonderful to see tiny babies and watch 

them grow and know that they are being brought up 

in a Christian environment. 

If you would like to help Peter and Jane financially, 

their email address is:peter@voice-faith.com 

ñWhat would the ideal place be like for a JOY 

Goats Programme?ò 

ñSomewhere that they already milk their local goats, 

but wish that the goats were more productive. 

Somewhere that the suitable improver bucks 

were within the price that farmers could afford for 

themselves. 

The place exists. It is called Kasese District and 

is found on the Eastern side of the RwenZori     

Mountains. And this is where the JOY Goats          

Development Programme will beginò. So writes 

Dave Dowdy in Uganda. 

ñUp in the hills there are very few cows and almost 

every family keeps and milks goats. 

We carried out a lot of interviews with farmers 

as we planned the project. They were clear that they 

wanted more milk but equally clear that 

they also needed to maintain the robustness of their 

goat stock. 

The area comprises of 34 zones, each of which has 

its own sub-project overseen by a local farmer's 

group. 

Each zone will cost £845 to get it established. This 

will assist 1,800 households to improve 

their goats. 

To fully fund one zone there needs to be a                       

contribution of £23.50 per month                                           

for 3 years or 

a single donation of                                                      

Ã845ò. 

If you would like to help                                                      

Dave, please sent to:                                                               

JOY Goat Development                                                        

Programme Uganda, 

27 Walford Road,                                                               

Uxbridge, Middlesex.                                                                

UB8 2NG 

THE WARRENS IN MALTATHE WARRENS IN MALTA   

JOY GOATS IN UGANDAJOY GOATS IN UGANDA   

mailto:peter@voice-faith.com
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DAVID CHAUDHARY MINISTRIES 
CHILDREN'S HOME 

ñThank you for your continued support for the           

ministry, we thank God for your faithfulness in 

helping to make a difference in the lives of people 

less fortunate ï it means a lot to us and especially to 

them.ò So writes Sushila Chaudhary. 

ñThe visits this year have been blessed in both a 

practical and spiritual way. Stephen needed to go 

first to sign legal papers enabling us to having a 

school at the children's home. 

This is something that we have wanted to do for 

many years so we're pleased to be able to let you 

know this is underway. 

His second visit was with a small group that in-

cluded his wife Lesley, their youngest son Joel and 

friends and partners of the children's home, Jenna 

and Tomiwa. 

The school (which is for primary aged children) 

opened in June with over 70 children attending. This 

includes children from the local village as well as 

those at the children's home. 

English teachers are employed since the lessons are 

mainly taught in English ï this will be an advantage 

to the pupils. In addition to taking on these teachers 

other general staff have also been employed ï 

mainly people from local churches. 

We are pleased that this stage of the ministry is             

finally taking place and are excited about the                

opportunities this will bring both to the children 

from the local community as well as those in the 

children's homeò. 

If you would like to support the Children's Home 

you can do so by using the following details: 

David Chaudhary Ministries Children's Home.  

Barclays Bank 91141637 Sort Code:20-25-29 
Contact them at: David Chaudhary Ministries, PO 

BOX 65, Newton Aycliffe, County Durham 

DL5 7YR           

WORK ACCOMPLISHED 
ñIt is really great to be able to report 

that all the work on the Bible School 

has now been completed.ò So writes 

John Levy in North Wales. 

ñOver the last two months a road 

has been leveled and widened with street lamps and 

a car park made available. 

Two Bible schools are now running, one in a church 

in James Town, Accra that works with students           

doing a Certificate Course. The main Bible School 

will work with students doing the Diploma Course. 

When the work started 18 years ago I didn't                   

envision it as it is today. All I did was lay the               

foundation and others in Ghana took up the  

baton along with all our prayer partners who prayed 

and supported financially. 

I was in Ghana in October. It was a busy time, 

teaching in Seminars, with much travelling, the             

furthest being 160 miles away north of Accra to 

a place called Kamasi and then 

to another area about 70 miles away called                      

Konongo. The  central theme that I shared was, 'The 

Wonderous Cross'. 

Thank you for your prayers, while I was  away , for 

safe travel, good health and stamina to share what I 

felt God has led me to share.  I returned home 30th 

October. 

 Contact John at: NBTC, Oasis Christian Centre, 

Ysguborwen Road, Dwygyfylchi, Conwy, 

North Wales. LL34 6Ps 

 

A TRIP TO THE HOLY LAND 
Bill Partington of UCB writes to invite you to 

the Holy Land. He says, ñOver the past 5or 6 years 

UCB has taken many groups of our supporters,              

listeners, viewers and readers to Israel ï allowing 

Christians to experience the places where Jesus 

lived, walked and ministered during his earthly  

ministry. Many of you will have been on one of 

these tours and know what a wonderful blessing 

these tours of the Holy Land are. 

We currently have some available capacity on 

our forthcoming tour in February ï at the special 

price of £1399 per person. There will be a choice 

of flights ï leaving from either Manchester or Lon-

don Luton to Tel Aviv on Monday 20th  February ï 

returning on Monday 27th  February. 

 

If you are interested and have any queries please 

contact Bill on Email: bpartington@ucb.co.uk 

NBTC IN GHANANBTC IN GHANA   

mailto:bpartington@ucb.co.uk
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ALL CHANGE 

IN ALBANIA!  
International             

Development                

Coordinators, 

Paul and Christine 

Cocking have 

been spending a 

lot of time in              

Albania over the 

past few months, 

helping the team 

there with a major 

reorganisation to 

face the challenges and new opportunities before 

them. Paul Writes: 

 

ñA key has been to refocus on the 'WHY' we do our 

ministry there, not the 'how' and not surprisingly 

this has breathed new vision and sense of                            

expectancy into the ministry. Albania and its needs 

today are radically different to 

when we came 20 years ago...only the need for a 

personal relationship and new life in Jesus Christ 

remains the same! The fields are still white unto 

harvest. 

 

The very motivated and servant-hearted Albanians 

are now working as a unitary team so that we can 

better utilise the wide variety of spiritual gifts in the 

team. For example, our main finance person can 

now be released to go to the villages more often to 

use her teaching gift, with others helping her with 

admin: a driver-maintenance man can now do more 

with the youngsters and has also become the 'anchor

-man' for one to the village programmes: our former 

evangelism organiser has stepped up to use his                

organisational and               

professional business 

skills to streamline the 

forthcoming new               

technology for AAC 

and accountancy: and 

so on.ò Thank you so 

much for your support! 

 

To contact Paul and 

Christine Cocking 

email: 

aacuk@lwintl.org  

 

Web: www.adopt-a -

child.com 

DRUG SYMPOSIUM 
Andrew and Ruth Newlove write on the current 

situation in the Philippines regarding the Drug  

Symposium Law. ñDue to fear of being shot or    

imprisonment many drug takers, sellers and addicts 

have handed themselves in, confessing to being a 

drug taker/addict. Others have been caught and the 

numbers are growing, over 100 people in our local 

town Bacnotan have handed themselves in. 

Friday 30th September was the Drug Symposium in 

the Plaza and Andrew was given the opportunity to 

speak to all of the Drug surrenderees,  only half of 

the expected number turned up and were all male 21 

plus. Of course this means that the women were too 

afraid or shamed to come. Andrew preached the 

Gospel and many committed their lives to Jesus. 

Please pray for this situation as the Chief of Police 

decides what will be the next step for the Drug      

Surrenderees. Only through the power of JESUS 

can people be truly set free. 

Andrew went with a group of Pastors to ask for           

permission to pray for the Mayor, the Mayor's             

response was, ñDon't just pray for me, pray for the 

whole of the Municipality.ò 

This takes place every first Monday morning of the 

month, during the 

flag raising               

ceremony. 

The Pastors are 

given the                

opportunity to pray 

and speak to the 

whole of the local 

government. Please 

pray this will                 

empower our                 

government to 

make Godly decisions and turn to Him.ò 

If you would like to help Andrew and Ruth please 

send your gift to: 

Family Life Church-Thirsk. Ref:ARNewlove/

Mission/Philippines. Sort Code:40-35-03 

Account no: 71421174 

mailto:aacuk@lwintl.org
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ETERNITY IN THEIR HEARTS 
Lesley and Peter Gomez write of their shock at the 

news of Mark, a young man they had cared for die 

suddenly of cardioid -respiratory arrest at 26 years 

of age. 

ñMark came to LAMA House in 1998. He had run 

away from home in Manila after witnessing the 

murder of his father. He considered LAMA House 

his real home and us his parents. 

He had learning difficulties, but graduated from 

High School. 

The evening before we heard the news, I was listen-

ing to Guy Penrod singing, ñThis world is not my 

home, I'm just a passing through...The angels beck-

oned me from heaven's open door, and I can't feel at 

home in this world anymore. The biggest part of 

what we do here is to plant Eternity in their hearts. 

 

LEADING THE WAY 
The Department of Welfare  and Social Services 

asked LAMA House to host and train visitors who 

plan to put up a Children's home in the region. It is a 

privilege to be seen as leading the way in Residen-

dial Care. 

Thank you so much for standing with us! Lesley, 

Peter and LAMA family x 

The bank details for LAMA Ministries: 

Barclays Community Account. Account name: 

LAMA  Ministries. 

Account number. 80550892. Sort Code: 20-04-59 

 

Missionary support for Lesley: 

Halifax Building Society. Account name: Mrs Les-

ley Gomez. 

Account number. 00502265. Sort Code: 11-06-85  

A NEW SPARROW 
ñOur latest sparrow is a beautiful baby girl,ò writes 

Chrissy in the Philippines, ñWe collected  Jovyren 

from the hospital when she was just two days old. It 

was so sad to see her mother trying hard to hold 

back her tears, broken hearted as she handed her 

treasured baby over to us while the jail guards were 

rushing her in order to get back to the jail to meet 

their deadline. 

While she was grateful and relieved to know that we 

will be caring for Jovren and she has the assurance 

that she will see her from time to time, she could not 

hide her sorrow. But for us at the POCCH, we have 

all the joy and excitement that a new baby brings! 

 

We would like to thank all our faithful prayer             

partners and sponsors. Everything we do to build the 

kingdom of God in this area of the 

Philippines is only made possible through your  

partnership. 

 

INCREASED ALLOWANCES 
Chrissy Perrilo writes, ñWe at POCM are very 

pleased by our faithful hardworking volunteers. 

We cannot call them employers as most of them re-

ceive less than £7.60 a day minimum wage, espe-

cially those who are not yet college graduates. They 

serve ministering to the needs of our children while 

they have great needs themselves, some being single 

parents, trying to support their families with the 

small allowance they receive. 

Its wonderful to hear them testify of the amazing 

provision of the Lord for their children's school uni-

forms, school supplies and daily food and service 

needs in spite of their low income. 

However, scripture tells us that a man is worthy of 

his hire and a fair day's pay should be given for a  

fair day's work. 

In light of this we believe that we should take a step 

of faith and increase their allowance. We have 60 

employees which translates to a great demand on 

our finances. We would therefore appreciate your 

prayers that the Lord will provide for us to be able 

to honour our new commitment to them.ò 

If you would like to help Chrissy, you can contact 

her on email: chrissyperillo@gmail.com 

LAMA HOUSE, PHILIPPINESLAMA HOUSE, PHILIPPINES   

mailto:chrissyperillo@gmail.com
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 BURSTING AT 

THE SEAMS 
Jeff and Christa Mills 

report on the growth of 

their new church. ñOur 

new church is growing 

quickly. After 8 weeks 

we have already grown 

to 50 people, and we are running out of space. 

Can you imagine our 50 people and the 19 brothers 

and sisters that came from different 

parts of the USA to help us invest in the people 

of Guatemala, 69 people in a room for 30! As of 

September 1st we will have a piece of land right next 

to our current church house, where we want to build 

a church for about 500 people. 

We have decided to rent rather than buy this 

10x48m piece of land because of the horrific 

cost, and also at this point in time this size is just 

right for our little group to give space to the vision 

of growth. Once we have grown to 500 

we will look for land and a permanent building. 

Jaun Carlos, Miriam, Christa and I are thrilled,          

excited and full of expectation to see this little 

'church plant' grow and see God glorifying Himself 

in all of it. 

Please pray that finance for the church rent will be 

met, also our health and personal finances.ò 

if you would like to help Jeff and Christa finan-

cially, you can contact them on email: 

office@globe-uk.org 

 

A FAVOURITE SONG 
Elizabeth Wells from Cambridge 

writes to share her favourite 'song' 

of the Bible. 

She writes, ñOne of my favourite 

'songs'of the Bible is when Jesus 

was presented in the Temple and 

Simeon took him in his arms and praised 

God saying, ñSovereign Lord, as You have  prom-

ised, You may dismiss Your servant in peace. For 

my eyes have seen Your salvation, which You have 

prepared in the sight of all nations: a light for reve-

lation to the Gentiles, and the glory of Your people 

Israel. Luke 2:28-30 NIV. 

The baby, Jesus Christ, held in Simeon's arms 

means forgiveness of sin and eternal life to all who 

trust in Him. I thank God for the salvation He has 

brought to my heart, and trust you will find Him too 

as your personal Friend and Saviour. 

Elizabeth Wells. 

CLARION CALL MINISTRIES 
John and Pam write a word of encouragement: ñIn 

these days of uncertainty and confusion in 

the world, many are asking questions. 

We have seen an upsurge in the Occult; people are 

searching for the answers but in the wrong direction. 

As Christians we have the reassurance of God's 

Word. A Living Word which provides comfort, 

guidance, and peace to every situation we could find 

ourselves in. 

It is eternal. It is everlasting, reflecting God's             

character, His laws, His love, anointed by the power 

of the Holy Spirit. 

No politicians, legions of armies or powers of             

darkness can destroy the Word of God. Praise 

His Wonderful Name! 

We want to encourage all of us to keep studying 

God's Word, to pray God's Word, and proclaim that 

Word over the Nations, Governments and 

our own personal circumstances. 

This will enable us to stand in the victory in 

these difficult days, allowing His Word to be a 

lamp unto our feet, and a light unto our path. 

Psalm 119:5. 
Website: www.http:clarioncall ministries.co.uk 

 

CELEBRATION 

FOR NATIONS 
ñIt is difficult to          

capture in words the 

joy that was released 

as we worshipped the Lord together led by teams 

from eight different nations, Israeli Messianic               

believers and  Arab believers.ò So writes Gail from 

Israel. 

She goes on to describe the events that took place 

on this year of Jubilee with shofars being blown to 

call them to worship and to war. It was a declaration 

of unity in Christ, Jew, Arab and Gentile together. 

ñOne of the delights of Celebration has always been 

that it gives a chance for the many different minis-

tries to flow together in agreement that the Lord our 

God is worthy to be worshipped!! 

This year it was so precious to be able to join with 

ministries based in the land of Israel as well as some 

from the  Far East and Europe.    To contact Gail 

write to: Celebration for the Nations, National 

Trust, International Centre, Glanmor Road,                

Llanelli,Carmarthenshire. SA15 2LU. UK 

mailto:office@globe-uk.org
http://clarioncall/
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BLESSED WITH CRICKET GEAR 
Russ and Linda Humphries write to share of the 

visit from Lloyd Clewer and his son Luke who came 

from Fareham in Hampshire. 

ñThey brought an incredible amount of cricket gear 

donated from the Hampshire County Cricket Club 

and the Lords Taveners. Lloyd has his own ministry 

in countries in Europe and Africa especially Ghana 

helping families, educating children, providing 

clothing, furniture, and wheelchairs for the disabled. 

He has a special interest in 'blind cricket' for the 

blind and partially-sighted. They also brought for us 

tea bags, marmite and sage and onion stuffing for 

Christmas and oxo cubes! 

What a blessing they were to us!ò 

If you wish to help Russ and Linda please send do-

nations to: Mrs Diana Holmar. 29 Hill View Rd. 

Porchester, Fareham. Hants. Tel:02392367110. 

Email: dholmar@hotmail.co.uk 

A massive congratulations to 

Sophie (Humphries) and               

Juancho  Cojulun in Guatemala 

on their recent wedding. 

We pray that the Lord will bless 

them abundantly in their new            

life together! 

http://www.igo.org.uk/Cornwall May 2017.pdf
http://www.igo.org.uk/Swanwick 2017 booking form.pdf
mailto:dholmar@hotmail
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For IGO prayer needs, please log on to the IGO               
FaceBook page and click óFollowô. 

Send any requests to Lorraine Carlin on 07783448544 
or on email: lpcarlin@hotmail.co.uk. 

Please remember our 

International Weekend 

at New Life Baptist 

Church in Northallerton 

in North Yorkshire from 

3rd�² 5th Feb. 2017. 

The details are here on 

the poster and you can 

book a place by ringing 

the church directly on 

01609 775396 

MIRACLE AT SEA! 

Gerald and Elly Gotzen write to share of their encounter with a young lady from Eritrea called 

Hanna while staying in a Guest House in Cairo. 

She had made the dangerous journey through Sudan to the shores of the Mediterranean, becoming 

 a passenger with hundreds of other refugees on 

a ship (made in junk yard) without life boats. 

The vessel sank suddenly and many people drowned. Hanna was desperately clinging onto a plank of 

wood crying to the Lord for deliverance. About two hours later                                                                               

with the survivors she was rescued by the Egyptian navy.                                                                               

Now she is working in  the Guest House that they were                                                                                         

staying in. What a miracle! 

Gerald Gotzen. 


